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The Incredibles movie has beaten Shrek 2 to the main prizes at Hollywood's
animation awards, the Annies.
The superhero film was named best animated feature while Brad Bird won best
director, writer and voice actor for his role as designer Edna Mode. The
Incredibles won a total of 10 awards ‐ but Shrek 2, which had seven nominations,
went home empty‐handed. The two movies will compete with Shark Tale in the best
animated film category of the Oscars at the end of February.
The Incredibles' awards came despite Shrek 2's greater box office success. Shrek 2
took $881m (£468m) around the world, compared with $576m (£306m) for The
Incredibles. SpongeBob SquarePants was named best animated TV show while TV comedy
King of the Hill picked up two prizes including one for actress Brittany Murphy's
voice work. Tom Kenny, who provides the voice for SpongeBob SquarePants, hosted
Sunday's ceremony at the Alex Theater, Los Angeles. The awards are handed out by
the International Animated Film Society. Finding Nemo won nine Annies last year.
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The decision to keep interest rates on hold at 4.75% earlier this month was passed
8‐1 by the Bank of England's rate‐setting body, minutes have shown.
One member of the Bank's Monetary Policy Committee (MPC) ‐ Paul Tucker ‐ voted to
raise rates to 5%. The news surprised some analysts who had expected the latest
minutes to show another unanimous decision. Worries over growth rates and consumer
spending were behind the decision to freeze rates, the minutes showed. The Bank's
latest inflation report, released last week, had noted that the main reason
inflation might fall was weaker consumer spending.
However, MPC member Paul Tucker voted for a quarter point rise in interest rates
to 5%. He argued that economic growth was picking up, and that the equity, credit
and housing markets had been stronger than expected.
The Bank's minutes said that risks to the inflation forecast were "sufficiently to
the downside" to keep rates on hold at its latest meeting. However, the minutes
added: "Some members noted that an increase might be warranted in due course if
the economy evolved in line with the central projection". Ross Walker, UK
economist at Royal Bank of Scotland, said he was surprised that a dissenting vote
had been made so soon. He said the minutes appeared to be "trying to get the
market to focus on the possibility of a rise in rates". "If the economy pans out
as they expect then they are probably going to have to hike rates." However, he
added, any rate increase is not likely to happen until later this year, with MPC
members likely to look for a more sustainable pick up in consumer spending before
acting.
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Turkey's biggest private mobile firm could bail out of a $3bn ($1.6bn) deal to
build a network in Iran after MPs there slashed its stake in the project.
Conservatives in parliament say Turkcell's stake in Irancell, the new network,
should be cut from 70% to 49%. They have already given themselves a veto over all
foreign investment deals, following allegations about Turkish firms' involvement
in Israel. Turkcell now says it may give up on the deal altogether.
Iran currently has only one heavily congested mobile network, with long waiting
lists for new subscribers. Turkcell signed a contract for the new network in
September. The new operator planned to offer subscriptions for about $180, well
below the existing firm's $500 price tag. But a parliamentary commission has now
ruled that Turkcell's 70% controlling stake is too high. They say that Turkcell is
a security risk because of alleged business ties with Israel. Parliament as a
whole ‐ dominated by religious conservatives ‐ will vote on the ruling on Tuesday.
Turkcell said the ruling would "make more difficult... Turkcell's financial
consolidation of Irancell" because its stake would be reduced to less than 50%.
"If management control and financial consolidation of Irancell cannot be
achieved... the realisation of the project will become risky," it warned in a
statement. The firm has refused to comment on whether it has business dealings in
Israel, although like almost all GSM operators worldwide it has an interconnection
deal with Israeli networks so that its customers can use their phones there. The
two countries strengthened ties in both defence and economic issues in 2004.
Israeli industry minister Ehud Olmert was reported in June to have attended a
meeting between Ruhi Dogusoy, Turkcell's chief operating officer, and executives
from Israeli telecoms firms. Telecoms is one of two areas specifically targeted by
the new veto law on foreign investments, passed earlier in September. The other is
airports, a source of controversy after the army closed Tehran's new Imam Khomeini
International Airport on its opening day in May 2004. Again, the allegation was
that the part‐Turkish TAV consortium which built and ran it had links with Israel.
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Manchester United fans wearing Eric Cantona masks will not be allowed in Selhurst
Park on Saturday.
United fans are planning to mark the 10th anniversary of Cantona's infamous
kung‐fu kick on Crystal Palace fan Matthew Simmons by wearing the masks. But
Palace stadium manager Kevin Corner has warned: "If they wear them inside Selhurst
Park they will be immediately rejected on safety grounds. "And no fans wearing
Cantona masks will be allowed entry to the stadium." United fans had declared
Saturday as 'Cantona Day' and had planned to wear masks, that were popular during
the Frenchman's time as a player at the Old Trafford club. Cantona received a
nine‐month ban following the incident and Palace are keen to avoid an incident
that would stir up ill feeling between the two sets of supporters. Four months
after the Cantona incident a Palace fan, Paul Nixon, was killed prior to an FA Cup
semi‐final at Villa Park.
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An Austrian village is testing technology that could represent the future of
television.
The people of Engerwitzdorf are filming, editing and producing their own regional
news channel. The channel covers local politics, sports, events and anything that
residents want to film and are prepared to upload for others to watch on PCs. The
pilot has been so successful that Telekom Austria is now considering setting up
other projects elsewhere.
"It's growing unbelievably fast," said Rudolf Fischer, head of Telekom Austria's
fixed line division. The trial of Buntes Fernsehen (Multi‐Coloured TV) was started
in late 2004 and creates a net‐based TV station run by the 8,000 residents of
Engerwitzdorf. The hardware and software to turn video footage into edited
programmes has been provided by Telekom Austria but this equipment, following
training, has been turned over to the villagers. Any video programme created by
the villagers is uploaded to a Buntes Fernsehen portal that lets people browse and
download what they want to watch. Most people watch the TV on their home PC and a
broadband connection is needed to get broadcast quality programmes. In the first
four months of the project villagers have created 60 films and put together
regular reports on local news items. "They have adopted it very quickly," said Mr
Fischer. "They like the possibility to create their own content and see what's
going on in the area." "It's kind of the democratisation of local TV," he said,
"because none of the bigger broadcasters would ever do anything like this for that
region." The Buntes Fernsehen project has been such a success that Telekom Austria
is now considering setting up other schemes in similarly rural areas. Mr Fischer
said it was taking the roll‐out to other areas slowly because of the work involved
in setting up the scheme, getting backers from local government and educating
people how to make programmes. The Engerwitzdorf scheme is an outgrowth of Telekom
Austria's online TV channel Aon which lets people watch programmes on their PC.
Aon streams a couple of live channels, plus sports, news and music programmes on
to the net and has a pay‐for‐download section that lets people watch what they
want when they want to watch it. In October a larger TV‐on‐demand project is due
to launch in Vienna that will let people download many programmes from the net.

Page 1

0006

A German movie about an anti‐Nazi resistance heroine has drawn loud applause at
Berlin Film Festival.
Sophie Scholl ‐ The Final Days portrays the final days of the member of the White
Rose movement. Scholl, 21, was arrested and beheaded with her brother, Hans, in
1943 for distributing leaflets condemning the "abhorrent tyranny" of Adolf Hitler.
Director Marc Rothemund said: "I have a feeling of responsibility to keep the
legacy of the Scholls going." "We must somehow keep their ideas alive," he added.
The film drew on transcripts of Gestapo interrogations and Scholl's trial
preserved in the archive of communist East Germany's secret police. Their
discovery was the inspiration behind the film for Rothemund, who worked closely
with surviving relatives, including one of Scholl's sisters, to ensure historical
accuracy on the film. Scholl and other members of the White Rose resistance group
first started distributing anti‐Nazi leaflets in the summer of 1942. They were
arrested as they dropped leaflets at Munich University calling for a "day of
reckoning" with Adolf Hitler's regime. The film focuses on the six days from
Scholl's arrest to the intense trial which saw Scholl initially deny the charges
and ended with a defiant appearance. It is one of three German films vying for a
top prize at the Festival.
A South African film version of Bizet's tragic opera Carmen shot in Cape Town in
the Xhosa language has also premiered at the Berlin Festival. The film is entitled
U‐Carmen eKhayelitsha or Carmen in Khayelitsha after the township in which the
story is set. It is performed by a 40‐strong music and theatre troupe in their
debut film performance. The film is the first South African feature in 25 years
and only the second to be nominated for a Golden Bear Award.
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In his twenties he battled tuberculosis for eight years, then went on to run his
own clothing business before marrying in his late thirties. And the 101‐year‐old
Torao Toshitsune has eaten raw fish pretty much every day throughout his life.
Mr Toshitsune is one of Japan's 23,000 centenarians ‐ a club that is growing by
13% annually, and where the oldest member is 114. At his neat Osaka detached
house, where he lives with one of his sexagenarian daughters, Mr Toshitsune keeps
a regular routine of copying out Buddhist sutras and preparing the traditional
Japanese tea ceremony. Between tasks, this remarkably active senior citizen
reveals what his next goal is: "Well, what's most important for me is to be
Japan's number one." Mr Toshitsune wants to outlive everyone. And when it comes to
longevity, Japan, as a country, appears to be doing just that. Women can expect to
live until 85, men until 78, four years longer than Americans and Europeans.
On the outskirts of Kyoto, 83‐year‐old Yuji Shimizu contemplates this phenomenon
during a round of golf with his younger friends, who are in their seventies.
"I think this is because the food industry and the environment have improved," he
remarks. "On average, we can live longer." Whether it's the diet, or the
traditional family structure where roles were clearly defined, or just something
in the genes, Japan's elderly are remarkable. But while life may be a game of golf
for Mr Shimizu, his grandchildren have huge problems ahead. Japan is the world's
least fertile nation with childbirth rates of just two thirds of that in the US.
By 2007, Japan's population is expected to peak at 127 million, then shrink to
under 100 million by the middle of the century. This means 30 million fewer
workers at a time when the number of elderly will have almost doubled.
"In the year 2050, if the birth rate remains the same people over 60 will make up
over 30% of the population," explains Shigeo Morioka of the International
Longevity Centre in Tokyo. So how will Japan's finances stay on track? After a
decade of economic stagnation and huge deficit spending, the public sector debt is
already about 140% of the country's gross domestic product (GDP), the highest rate
among industrialised countries. The International Monetary Fund predicts that as
the falling birth rate takes grip from 2010, the cost of running Japan's welfare
state will double to more than 5% of GDP, while current account balances will
deteriorate by over 2%. But unfortunately, Japan appears poorly prepared both
financially and politically. Glen Wood, Vice President of Deutsche Securities
Japan, asks; "Who's going to fund the pension fund for the next generation and
indeed who are going to be the new Japanese worker? "Who is going to build the
economy, who are going to be the leaders? Who are going to be the producers of the
GDP going forward?" One option is further welfare reform. Another is immigration,
possibly from the Philippines and Indonesia. But so far, any emerging policy
appears restricted to a limited number of nursing staff.
Standing next to Tokyo harbour is a version of New York's Statue of Liberty. But,
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as yet, Japan is not ready for an Ellis Island.
"Japan has never really liked that option in its history and I think it's an
option that's becoming more and more plausible and necessary," insists Mr Wood. In
Japan, as in Europe which also faces a workforce decline, immigration is a very
sensitive subject. But for the Japanese economy, facing 8% fewer consumers by 2050
means slumping domestic sales of cars, hi‐tech kit and home appliances, perhaps
even another property crash.
Of course the Japanese could always have more children. The government is
currently considering financial rewards for procreative couples similar to those
in operation in Australia. But there would be no pay back until 2030, when today's
babies are taxpayers, and the demographic crisis, like in Europe, starts to unfold
in 2010. In contrast to Japan ‐ and of course the European Union ‐ the US
population is expected to increase by 46% to 420 million by the middle of the
century. Although President Bush must re‐devise Social Security to take account of
a 130% rise in America's over 65s, the IMF foresees a positive contribution to the
US current account balance from the combined forces of fertility and immigration.
Some voices in Japanese industry are calling for radical changes to the nature of
the Japanese labour market. They want a shift towards financial services, though
doubts persist over the country's ability, let alone willingness, to move away
from manufacturing. "Japan still has problems getting a viable banking system, let
alone shifting their auto business or their semi‐conductor business or the broad
based tech manufacturing business overseas," says Mr Wood. Japan can either drive
some radical reforms or else run the risk of a vicious ageing recession. Falling
demand and a lower tax take could result in soaring budget pressures and a basket
case currency. Come 2020, Japan could be more dependent on a shrinking workforce
than any other industrialised power. There are fears that the world's number two
economy is doomed to a permanent recession. But none of this is Mr Toshitsune's
concern anymore. At 101, he chuckles that, he feels fine.
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The prime minister has donned a life jacket and joined school children in a
sailing dinghy as he sought to sell his party's education policies.
Tony Blair sailed across the lake in Bromsgrove, Worcestershire, while on a visit
with Education Secretary Ruth Kelly to back school outings. Mr Blair later
stressed Labour's election pledge to focus on education, when he met parents in
the area. The Conservatives and Lib Dems both say his pledges are "worthless". All
the parties are stepping up campaigning ahead of a General Election widely
expected to be held on 5 May. Mr Blair, looking a little windswept, joined two
girls from St Egwin's Middle School in Evesham and an instructor for a trip in the
Wayfarer dinghy, closely followed by a boat full of photographers.
Afterwards he said outdoor activities were beneficial for children but accepted
that lots of teachers now worried about taking part for fear of being sued if
something went wrong. "What we're doing is introducing some simple guidelines so
if teachers follow those they are not going to be at risk of legal action," Mr
Blair said. "When you are doing these types of activities you've got to exercise
some common sense there obviously. "You can't have a situation where parents or
teachers end up being worried that they're going to be subject to all sorts of
legal action if they take children sailing or doing outdoor activity that is
actually good for the kids and good for their health and their character."
The pledge on education ‐ "your child achieving more" ‐ was one of six election
pledges unveiled by Mr Blair last week. If it wins a third term in the general
election expected this year, Labour is committed to giving parents more choice
between schools; allowing all secondary schools to take on specialist status;
opening 200 city academies and creating 100,000 more sixth‐form places. It aims to
improve discipline in schools by adopting a "zero tolerance" approach to
disruption of classes and introducing fixed penalty notices for truants. Labour
also plans to give head teachers at groups of local schools control over funding
for units to handle disruptive pupils.
Parents and teachers who met Mr Blair on Tuesday were invited to the informal
discussion after writing to their MPs to raise concerns about education. It is the
latest in a series of events designed to show the prime minister is speaking
directly to voters in the run‐up to the election ‐ and that he has not lost touch.
For the Conservatives, shadow education secretary Tim Collins said: "Mr
Blair&#191;s government is all talk. He must be judged on what he has done in two
terms, not what he mendaciously claims he would do in a third. That judgment will
be damning." The Liberal Democrats are promising to cut class sizes for the
youngest children and ensure all children are taught by a qualified teacher in
each subject.
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Postcards by artists including Damien Hirst and Tracey Emin have sold just hours
after the opening of the Royal Academy of Arts annual Secrets sale.
The identity of the artist remains unknown until each work is bought and the
signature is revealed on the back. "There are still some big names left, such as
Mario Testino," said RCA spokeswoman Sue Bradburn. All postcards are priced at
£35. The sale opened at 8am on Friday and will close at 6pm on Saturday. Ms
Bradburn said there was a big queue at the start of the sale but it had now gone
down.
She said the people that had bought the famous name postcards had arrived early
and had spent time studying each work. "They would have known what to look for."
The exhibition has been open for viewing since 19 November. Film director Ken
Loach, fashion designer Hussein Chalayan and former Blur guitarist Graham Coxon
have all designed postcards for the sale. Some of the contributing artists are
students or recent graduates of the Royal College of Art and other leading art
colleges. Money raised from the sale will go towards the RCA's Fine Art Student
Award Fund which supports students with grants and bursaries. The famous sale is
now in its 11th year.
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Apple has taken more legal action to stop online leaks of its new products.
The computer giant has sued three men for releasing preview versions of its latest
Mac OSX software onto file‐sharing sites prior to its release. It said two
versions of the operating system, codenamed Tiger, were put onto the net in
October and December. It is the second time in two weeks Apple has taken legal
action to protect its future products. Tiger is due to be shipped in early 2005.
Last week, it filed a lawsuit against "unnamed individuals" who leaked details
about new products onto the web.
The latest action was against members of the Apple Developer Connection, a group
of programmers which gets to see test versions of upcoming software so they can
develop or change their own programs to work with them. "Members of Apple
Developer Connection receive advance copies of Apple software under strict
confidentiality agreements, which we take very seriously to protect our
intellectual property," Apple said in a statement.
It added that its future financial results were very much dependent on developing
and improving its operating systems and other software. It is thought the men used
sites which employ BitTorrent technology. With BitTorrent technology, sites do not
host actual files being shared, instead they host a link that points people to
others that have the particular file. Last week, the Motion Picture Association of
America launched a legal campaign targeting websites that operate using the
BitTorrent system in an effort to clamp down on movie piracy. Apple is no stranger
to taking legal action against those who leak product information. In December
2002, it sued a former contractor who allegedly put drawings, images and
engineering details of its PowerMac G4 computer online. The latest action was
filed on Monday in the US District Court in California. It comes just weeks before
the MacWorld conference in San Francisco, used to showcase new products.
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Defiant Matt Williams says he will not quit as Scotland coach even if his side
slump to a new low with defeat by Italy at Murrayfield.
That would leave the Scots as favourites to win the Wooden Spoon for the second
year running. "I have never quit anything in my life, apart from maybe painting
the kitchen," he told BBC Sport. "The support we have been given from Murrayfield
in my whole time here has been 100%." Williams has yet to experience an RBS Six
Nations victory after seven attempts and Scotland have lost 12 of their 14 games
under his leadership. But he rejected the comparison made in some media sources
with Berti Vogts, recently sacked as Scotland football manager after a poor run of
results.
"How can a German football coach and an Australian rugby coach have anything in
common?" he asked. "It is a bizarre analogy. It is so absurd that it borders on
the humorous." Williams insists that he is revelling in the pressure, despite the
possibility of a second Six Nations series without a victory. "That is not beyond
the realms of possibility," he admitted. "There's nothing much between the teams,
so we could win the next three games or lose them. "But I actually really enjoy
seeing how you cope with such pressure as a coach. "It helps the team grow and
helps you grow as a coach. "We could have won in Paris but for the last five
minutes and now we have two defeats, but we were confident for those two first
games and we are confident we can beat Italy too."
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Next year will be "make or break" for development in poorer countries Gordon Brown
will say as he sets out UK goals for its EU and G8 presidencies.
The chancellor is due to outline a series of key targets the government will be
judged on in 2005. They will include doubling aid from donor countries and
eliminating debt owed by the poorest nations. Mr Brown also wants other G8 nations
to match his target for overseas aid ‐ spending 0.7% of national income.
He also wants the richer countries to do more to help the development of vaccines
for Aids and malaria. The chancellor is travelling to America next week as part of
his persuasion drive over the issue. He told BBC Radio 4's Today programme: "We
need more resources allied to progress on trade and progress on debt relief if we
are going to make an impact on the problems of ill health, of illiteracy, of
poverty, particularly in Africa but right through the developing countries."
His proposals were effectively a new "Marshall Plan" for the world, including an
international finance facility, which would issue bonds in an attempt to double
global aid cash to $100bn a year. Agreement in the Doha development talks could
also give developing nations the trading ability they needed, he argued. The
European Union's Common Agricultural Policy had caused aggravated trade problems,
he said, but there was now an agreement to end export subsidies.
Mr Brown said much had been achieved on issues such as debt relief in the last
seven years. But with 30,000 children were dying unnecessarily every day more was
needed, including 100% debt relief multilaterally. "That is why next year is a
test," he said. "If after five years of making promises the world is not prepared
to honour them, then people will be justified in saying they promised but they did
not produce results." The Catholic aid agency Cafod will host Mr Brown's speech on
Wednesday.
Cafod wants Britain to use its influence to pressure countries like the US to make
firm commitments to tackle global poverty. Mr Brown said America too needed to
take more action but defended President George Bush for guaranteeing resources to
countries which introduced reforms to tackle corruption. Oxfam's Paying the Price
report this week said 45 million children will die needlessly before 2015 and aid
budgets are half their 1960 levels. The charity's director, Barbara Stocking,
said: "2005 offers the chance for an historic breakthrough, but unless world
leaders act now the year will end in shameful failure." The report said the G8 of
top industrialised nations had agreed in 1970 to spend 0.7% of their incomes on
aid.
But 34 years later none of the organisations members had reached this target and
many had not yet set a timetable. Mr Blair, who has described Africa as a "scar"
on the world's conscience, has already said tackling world poverty would be one
his G8 priorities along with climate change and the Aids epidemic. But Band Aid
founder Bob Geldof in July said he was sick of hearing "guff" about scars on the
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world. It was pathetic that Britain was the 4th richest country in the world but
only the 11th most generous aid donor, he added. Conservative shadow international
development secretary Alan Duncan accused Mr Brown of missing his target on
providing anti‐retroviral drug treatment to three million Africans by 2005.
Instead, only 500,000 people would benefit, he said. "There's no point in him
demanding praise and adulation for setting a whole new raft of targets when he has
so woefully failed to meet the ones he already has," added Mr Duncan.
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The body that oversees how the net works, grows and evolves says it has coped well
with its growth in the last 10 years, but it is just the start.
"In a sense, we have hardly started in reaching the whole population," the new
chair of the Internet Engineering Task Force (IETF), Brian Carpenter, says. The
IETF ensures the smooth running and organisation of the net's architecture. With
broadband take‐up growing, services like voice and TV will open up interesting
challenges for the net. "I think VoIP (Voice‐over Internet Protocol, allowing
phone calls to be made over the Net) is very important ‐ it challenges all the old
cost models of telecoms," says Dr Carpenter. "Second, it challenges more deeply
the business model that you have to be a service provider with a lot of
infrastructure. With VoIP, you need very little infrastructure."
A distinguished IBM engineer, Dr Carpenter spent 20 years at Cern, the European
Laboratory for Particle Physics. As the new chair of the IETF, his next big
challenge is overseeing IPv6, the next generation standard for information
transfer and routing across the web. At Cern, Dr Carpenter helped pioneer advanced
net applications during the development of the world wide web, so he is
well‐placed to take on such a task. The net's growth and evolution depend on
standards and protocols, and ensuring the architecture works and talks to other
standards is a crucial job of the IETF. The top priority is to ensure that the
standards that make the net work, are open and free for anyone to use and work
with.
The net is built on a protocol called TCP/IP, which means transmission control
protocol, and internet protocol. When computers communicate with the net, a unique
IP address is used to send and receive information. The IETF is a large
international community of network designers, operators, vendors, and researchers
working on the evolution of the net's architecture and the way this information is
sent and received. They make sure it all knits together leaving no gaps. "We've
seen some interesting effects over last few years," explains Dr Carpenter. "The
net was growing at a fantastic rate at the end of the 90s. Then there was a bit of
a glitch in 2000. "We are now seeing a very clear phase of consolidation and
renewed growth."
That renewed growth is also being buoyed by emerging economies, like China, which
are showing fast uptake of broadband net and other technologies. The number of
broadband subscribers via DSL (Digital Subscriber Line) doubled in a year to 13
million, according to figures released at the end of 2004. "The challenges we face
are about continuing to produce standards to allow for that growth rate,"
explained Dr Carpenter. "Given it [the net] was designed for the whole community,
it has done well to reach millions. If you want to reach the whole population, you
have to make sure it can scale up." IPv6, the standard that will replace the
existing IPv4, will allow for billions more addresses on the net, and it is
gradually being worked into network infrastructure across the world. "The actual
number of addresses with IPv4 is limited to four billion IP addresses. "That
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clearly is not enough when you have 10 billion people to serve, so there is
technical solution, the new version of IP ‐ IPv6. "It has much larger address
space possibilities with no practical limits," said Dr Carpenter. Standards are
vital to something as complex as the net, and making sure standards are open and
can work with across networks is a big task. The difference this next generation
standard, IPv6, will make to the average net user is almost invisible. "Our first
goal is that it [IPv6] should make no difference ‐ people should not notice a
difference. "It is like when the London telephone numbers got longer. A lot of the
process will be invisible. "People are usually given an IP address without knowing
it." Technically deployment has started and the standards for are just about
settled, said Dr Carpenter.
The one problem with the net that may never disappear completely is security. To
Dr Carpenter, the solution comes out of technological and human behaviour. People
have to be educated about "sensible behaviour" he says, such as ignoring e‐mails
that claim you have won something.
"I don't think it is going to get worse. People will remain concerned about
security and they probably should do ‐ just as you would be concerned walking
along a dark street. "We have to do work to make sure there are better security
internet standards. It is a never‐ending battle in a sense." But, he adds: "Even
if security has improved, you still worry a bit. Unfortunately, it is just part of
life. We have a duty to do what we can."
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All four Britons held by the US in Guantanamo Bay will be returned to the UK
within weeks, Foreign Secretary Jack Straw told the Commons on Tuesday.
Moazzam Begg, from Birmingham, and Martin Mubanga, Richard Belmar and Feroz
Abbasi, from London, have been held by the US for almost three years. They were
detained in the Cuban camp as part of the US‐led "war on terror". Mr Straw said
the US had agreed to release the four after "intensive and complex discussions"
over security. He said the government had been negotiating the return of the
detainees since 2003. All four families have been informed of their return and
have been involved in regular discussions with the government, Mr Straw said.
But he added: "Once they are back in the UK, the police will consider whether to
arrest them under the Terrorism Act 2000 for questioning in connection with
possible terrorist activity." The shadow foreign secretary, Michael Ancram,
welcomed the return of the four detainees. But he said there were still "serious
questions" both over the possible threat the four pose to the UK, and the
treatment they received while detained. Liberal Democrat foreign affairs spokesman
Sir Menzies Campbell said the four had been rescued from a "legal no‐man's land".
"Their civil rights were systematically and deliberately abused and they were
denied due process."
Azmat Begg, father of Moazzam, thanked his lawyers and the British people for the
support he had received while campaigning for his son's release. He added: "If
they have done something wrong, of course they should be punished, but if they
haven't, they shouldn't have been there." Lawyer Louise Christian, who represents
Mr Abbasi and Mr Mubanga, said the government should have acted sooner. She said:
"They should at the outset have said quite clearly to the American government that
they were behaving in breach of international law and that the British government
wanted no part of it and wanted Guantanamo Bay shut down. "They didn't do that.
They colluded with it." Moazzam Begg's Labour MP Roger Godsiff welcomed his
release, but said questions remained unanswered, particularly about charges. Asked
about possible damages Mr Begg and the other detainees could bring against the US,
Mr Godsiff said: "People get released from prison when it's found that their
prosecution was unsustainable and they are quite rightly awarded sizeable sums of
money. "I don't see any difference in this case." Human rights campaigners have
been outraged at the treatment of the detainees in Cuba. Amnesty International has
called Camp Delta a "major human‐rights scandal" and an "icon of lawlessness".
Both Amnesty and the lobby group Guantanamo Human Rights Commission described the
release as "long overdue". Civil rights group Liberty said it was "delighted" but
called on the government to release men indefinitely detained in the UK without
charge or trial.
Director Shami Chakrabarti called on the government to "practise what it preaches"
and either free or charge 12 detainees at Belmarsh and Woodhill prisons. Law Lords
ruled last month that the 12 were being held in contravention of human rights laws
but they are still behind bars. The US has also announced that 48‐year‐old
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Australian Mamdouh Habib, previously accused of terrorist offences, will be
released without charge from Camp Delta. Five British detainees released from
Guantanamo in March last year were questioned by UK police before being released
without charge.

Page 2

0015

Brian Moore believes the England captain should not be a full‐back.
Jason Robinson has led the team during their opening three defeats in the Six
Nations tournament, in the absence of fly‐half Jonny Wilkinson. The world
champions have struggled since the retirement of former captain Martin Johnson, a
lock forward. And former England captain Moore told the BBC: "Full‐backs are too
far away from the action. That's not a reflection on Robinson personally." He
added: "I just think the point of influence needs to move closer to the pack ‐
which is, after all, where games usually start and finish." Moore says a lack of
cohesion in the forwards is one of the reasons why England have lost against
Wales, France and Ireland in this year's tournament. "Assertiveness in the pack
isn't there, we're not getting enough people into the breakdowns," he explained.
"Wer'e not getting quick ball, which means the backs are being stifled. Their
creativity depends on quick ball and we're not getting that."
With injuries depriving him of key players like Wilkinson, coach Andy Robinson has
given youngsters such as Harry Ellis and Jamie Noon a chance. And Moore believes
the last two games against Italy and Scotland are a good opportunity to experiment
further. "The problem is the players that are around to replace the icons which
have been lost because of retirement and injury don't have the requisite
experience," Moore added. "You can't do anything about that but play them. There
are players who have been knocking on the door, it's time for them to be looked at
in these last two games because there's nothing on them. "We then go into next
season with a greater certainty of who can and cannot handle the pressure of
international rugby."
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